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proposed route through the area. IPC’s proposed route in the OHTIC vicinity has not changed,
and IPC is not considering the Flagstaff Alternative as either a proposed or alternate route.

It is important to note that IPC has concluded, based on discussions with the agency, that there is
a strong likelihood that the BLM will analyze some variation of the Flagstaff Alternative in the
EIS for B2H. Given that IPC’s current proposed route in the OHTIC vicinity could impact
scveral resources, including sage-grouse habitat, historic mining areas, and intact segments of the
Oregon Trail, IPC undcrstands that BLM’s “range of rcasonable alternatives” for B2H may well
include the Flagstaff Alternative. IPC has concluded that, in the event that BLM does decide to
analyzc the Flagstaff Alternative in the EIS for B2H, it may well be forced to propose that route
as an altermative in its Application for Site Certificate in order to insure that the EFSC and NEPA
processes can result in permitting of the same route. At this time, however, IPC remains
optimistic that its proposed route will prove acceptable to BLM, EFSC, and the affected
landowners and citizens of the state. Bccause the statements in our April 2, 2012 were not
consistent with this position, IPC wishcs to formally withdraw that letter.

[PC respectfully requests the record show the attached letter and map as its updated SF 299
application. Idaho Power apologizes for any inconvenience this has created. If further
clarification is required, please contact me at (208) 388-2850 or Doug Dockter, Manager, 500 kV
Projects at (208) 388-2741.

Sincerely,

VorRt=—

Vem Porter
Vice President, Delivery Engineering and Operations

cc:
Doug Dockter — Idaho Power Company

Holly Orr

National Project Manager
Bureau of Land Management
100 Oregon Street

Vale, OR 97918

Natalie Cooper, BLM
Idaho State Office
1387 S. Vinnell Way
Boisc, ID 83709
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Cccil Werven, BLM
Boise District Office
3948 Development Ave.
Boisc, ID 83705

Arlene Blumton

La Grande Ranger District
Wallowa-Whitman National Forest
3502 Highway 30

La Grandec, OR 97850

May 4, 2012



